
Steve Baker,  

TPPA President 

Wow, what a summer!  If you 

love sunny, warm weather…, 

and who doesn‟t , could it have 

been much better this year?!  I 

doubt it.  Not to hot, not to 

cold, little or no rain except for 

a few days in June. The lack of 

really hot weather, like we had 

two years ago, also cut down on 

the amount of algae growth this 
year, although we did have our 

share and another year of float-

ing bladderwort – but again, far 

less than last year. 

 
As such, TPPA has lots to be 

thankful for. Let me just name a 

few. First, we were given a clean 

bill of health from DES (the 

Department of Environmental 

Services) when they came in late 

August to check for invasive/

exotic weeds.  Second, using the 

$5K in grant money we re-

ceived from Maine and NH we 

made 1439 boat inspections at 

our two public boat ramps and 

found no “dirty” boats. Third, 

we began the TPPA Newsletters 

this summer, and you are read-

ing our second installment.  

Fourth, we added 33 new TPPA 

member families this year. And 

finally, although strictly an unoffi-

cial assessment, the water looked 

cleaner and clearer to many of 

us this summer.  Speaking for 

me, clearer than in the four 

previous years I‟ve been in Mil-

ton.  I base that on my ability to 

see further underwater this year 

(from the end of my dock) then 
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Special points of inter-

est 

 
 Steve Baker will not be 

TPPA President next 

year 

 NHDES finds us to be 

Milfoil Free. 

 Successful weed moni-

toring program contin-

ues again this year.   

 More boats were in-

spected this year than 

ever. 

 How much are failed 

septic systems damaging 

our water quality? 
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in prior years. As part of our wa-

ter quality work with UNH we 

regularly do a test of water clarity 

called a secchi disk test.  A pretty 

simple measurement made by low-

ering a round aluminum disk 

(about the size of a pie plate) into 

the water and then measuring the 

depth in meters below the surface 

where you finally lose sight of it. 

The clearer the water, the further 

below the water surface you‟ll be 

able to see the secchi disk. Thus 

far, I have not seen the data from 

the nine tests we conducted this 
summer, but I‟ll be very surprised 

if the official results don‟t confirm 

my unofficial feelings.  The water 

looked and felt clearer and cleaner 

and many others I spoke with felt 

the same.  I know I enjoyed the 

water this summer, and hope you 

did as well. 
(Continued on page 4) 

Thank you, Steve Baker, for founding TPPA and for 

being its President for the last three plus years.  As 

founder and leader, you acted above and beyond 

the norm and showed great community spirit with-

out expecting repayment or gratitude. You saw a 

pressing community need and single-handedly took 

the initiative to bring about a solution. Others fol-

lowed your lead and helped you along the way, but 

we all know that TPPA would never have survived 

without you at the helm.  In the same way that our 

baby loons require guidance and direction from 

their parents, the fledgling TPPA organization 

needed your leadership, persistence, hard work, 

and constancy of purpose.  We will miss your lead-

ership and drive, but feel assured that you have laid 

the foundation for an effective and successful asso-

ciation.  We look forward to the next leadership 

team and all that they will accomplish with the as-

sistance of the association members. 

 

TPPA Board of Directors 

“...I have been TPPA President for three consecutive years, and I 

believe it‟s time for a change.  Accordingly, I do not intend to run for 

the office of TPPA President in 2008.” 
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By Bob Myrick 

 
(Editor's Note: Next year, TPPA may consider 

enabling a voluntary septic testing program 

along the lines described in this article, with 

TPPA providing the dye packets free of 

charge.  Let us know what you think of this 

idea.  Mail your comments to TPPA, P.O. Box 

1412, Milton NH) 

 
This is a brief tale with a point that poked 

me where it stinks. I confess that from 

time to time I have been a hypocrite when 

it came to environmental issues since it‟s 

easy to talk the talk while leaving a bron-

tosaurus size poo in ones eco-life path.  

This epiphany came to me while looking at 

yellow ooze snaking its way through the 

water a few feet off my dock. 
Let me say up front, I gladly admit to my 

„left‟ of center thinking though I am more 

of a leaf admirer than tree hugger.  My 

moral conscience is often at odds with the 

cheaper and easier way out.  I recycle 

most of the time, but will use those horrid 

plastic baggies to bring home my bacon.  I 

drive my SUV when and where I like, yet I 

long for the day the internal combustion 

engine is a glassed-in museum exhibit.  I 

am a bit conflicted. 
Some years ago we were asked to partici-

pate in a lake study conducted by Prince-

ton University to examining the water 

quality of a small pristine glacier lake near 

the Pocono‟s on which I owned property.  

My summer cottage sat over 200 feet 

uphill from the water edge at the base of 

the Birch and Pine covered Appalachian 

range.  It had once been the beach resort 

for cavorting Walrus and Seals some 

50,000 years ago as well as the end point 
for the leading edge of the last Glacier.  

The ice had carved out the lake basin and 

littered its rocky load though out the sur-

rounding countryside - „Mother Nature‟ 

can be messy. 
It was a study not unlike that which UNH 

has been conducting at Three Ponds for 

the past 16 years. Most of the 60 some 

odd lake abutters took part and we had 

agreed to participate hoping to maintain 

the quality of this retreat.  It would be an 

ongoing study for years with regular water 

quality samples taken by the local lake 

association and reports issued yearly.  

From the first, the news was not good and 

it was determined that the sediments from 

lawns and septics were aging the lake at an 

increasing rate. 
Now most owners had understood the 

necessity for maintaining the area as wil-

derness and refrained from clearing trees 

to create the Chem-Lawn American 

dream.  With the exception of the Y-

Camp, no one there needed a Snapper 

mower.  That was the good news.  The 

other issue, septics, did not smell so rosy.  

So association meetings were held with 

intense discussions with no lack of opin-

ions or ire, but when the ballyhoo sub-

sided, the association created a plan.  Of 

course, we all jumped on board. 
We decided to inform every one of the 

study findings, create an informational / 

education packet on environmentally 

friendly lawn care, and start a voluntary 

septic testing program.  Those willing to 

participate would flush an inert dye, pro-

vided by Princeton, into the heart of the 

issue to see if their system was in need of 

repair.  Only the owner would know the 

result.  That part was critical to those 

worried about the cost and finger wagging 

neighbors. 
Our family plumbing had never had a 

problem and only the occasional guest 

would require the use of the vent fan.  So 

we were certain there would be no prob-

lem and thus joined the testing.  The 

weekend we received our test kit we 

opened the aseptic packet and watched as 

a slimy phosphorescent yellow dye was 

squeezed into the toilet.  Then, uncere-

moniously, it was flushed down, believing 

fully that it would never be seen again.  

With the septic being more than the re-

quired distance from the water, we would 

surely be able to publish our family results 

with the pride of the righteous. 
Life assurances are fleeting.  The dye 

emerged in the lake just under an hour 

later and I realized I was going to have to 

face the pain, truth and cost of my convic-
tions or hide from reality.  Up until this 

tale of streaming yellow I had deliberately 

ignored a potential issue, believed others 

the culprit, or denied the problem totally.  

My principles had been introduced to an 

existing condition thanks to an un-pumped 

tank and an underground stream.  Need-

less to say, the family found the thought 

too yucky to swim where something even 

less desirable than the dye, could emerge. 
We fixed the problem and though it felt 

better knowing its done I am still dis-

pleased with my own foolishness.  The 

point is none of us are fully aware of our 

total impact to our environment and The 

Three Ponds is an environment that can‟t 

sustain more impact. Besides a lake side 

septic can be a quiet stink bomb to ones 

ego.  It‟s better to stick your head in your 

septic tank than to stick your head in the 

sand. 

A View From Shore 

By Gail, Bob, and Wendy 

 
(Editor's Note:  Although TPPA's focus is on 

water quality, the broader subject of environ-

mental protection is also important.  There-

fore consider this little gem) 
Do you take walks around your neighbor-

hood?  If so, consider turning your power 

or leisure walk into a trash walk.  Grab a 

couple of plastic grocery bags, and on the 

return leg of your walk, pick up any trash 

you pass by.  We‟ve been doing this since 
moving here a year ago, and have found it 

very easy to combine the work-out with 

the pick-up.  Occasionally, we‟ll have 3 

bags of trash; and we‟re thrilled when we 

have a 1-bag walk.  Of course, the ulti-

mate will be a 0-bag walk which, if others 

join us in the trash walks, is certainly a 

realistic goal. 

Let’s Talk Trash! 



Do Loons Count? 

By Mac and Heidi Ford 

 
Our president Steve Baker asked us to 

write an article about the “Loon Count”, 

how it started and who participates.  Not 

being journalists the following is our feeble 

attempt. 

 
Heidi and I moved to the lake about 10 

years ago, about the same time as our 

friends Mickey and Diane Mallory.  As you 

can imagine, one of the first things that we 

were enthralled with was the majesty of 

the loons.  A few months after arriving 

here Mickey came across the N.H. Loon 

Center in Moultonborough.  Upon visiting 

he observed this large map of NH Lakes 

with push pins depicting all the lakes that 

had loons.  Milton Three Ponds was not 

recognized as having any.  Mickey was 

quick to point out this error and came 

home with a survey sheet to go on the first 

“Loon Count” for our lake.  This loon 

census is done at the same hour and same 

day on every lake in NH that claims to 

have a loon habitat. 
This summer the four of us set out again 

with Bob and Jan Hughes, Roger and Ann 

Daigle and Dot and John Dulude.  We 

stopped at the dock of Rich and Jean King 

and asked if they would like to go out and 

watch the “Loon Count”.  Jean quickly 

replied “WOW! I didn't know loons could 

count”.  We told her to come aboard and 

we'd explain things. 
The results of our Loon Count this year 

was 6 adults and three chicks.  Two eggs 

on one of our islands did not hatch.  We 

have had several visiting loons this summer 

as evidenced by groups of 5 to 9 loons. 
Each year a representative of the Loon 

Center visits our lake and one of us takes 

them out to the known nesting sites to 

observe eggs, chicks and banded loons.  

They have also been helpful when we have 

reported injured loons. 
All in all, it was a good year for the loons 

as well as the pair of Bald Eagles that had a 

baby this year.  The baby eaglet‟s favorite 

picnic spots is the house roof of Tom and 

Margaret O'Brien's on Micah Terrace.  

Getting back to our original question, DO 

LOONS COUNT?  Those of us who live 

on the lake certainly think so.  In fact loons 

count a lot.  Just look at the push pins on 

the Loon Center Map. 
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Andrea Lamoreaux, Education Outreach Director of the New 

Hampshire Lakes Association, attended our August TPPA meeting 

and gave an informative presentation about NH Lakes in general, 

and also about the NH Lakes Lake Host Program in 2007. 

. 
Included in her presentation were these highlights about the Lake 

Host program 

 

 68 participating organizations (57 in 2006). 

 83 ramp sites (66 in 2006). 

 Lake Host in the North country!  (Pittsburgh and Errol). 

 Lake Winnipesaukee coverage! 

 Will likely inspect more than the 34,573 boats inspected in 

2006! 

 119 "saves" have already been made during 2007! 

 

At the Milton three Ponds: 

 835 boats were inspected from May 26 to August 12 

 566 boats inspected in all of 2006. 

 (The above numbers are for inspections made at the Milton 

Town Beach public ramp.  They do not include inspections 

on the Maine side at Everett‟s Cove.) 

 
TPPA concluded the 2007 Lake Host Program at the Three Ponds 

with 1439 boat inspections (1059 in New Hampshire and 380 in 

Maine).  This is 453 more boat inspections than were conducted 

in 2006.  We made no "saves", which indicates that the boaters 

who visit our three Ponds are conscientious about ensuring that 

their boats are not the source of dirty weeds. 

 
The increase in the number of Lake Host program participants, 

coupled with the expected decrease in supporting federal funds 

make it clear that it will be difficult for TPPA to continue to get 

grant monies next year at the same level provided in 2007.  So we 

will likely have to spend more of our own funds, or have more 

volunteer workers join in helping us with the Lake Host program 

in 2008 and future years. 

More Boats inspected this year than ever – But Can it Continue? 



Where is the Money to Remove an Exotic Aquatic Plant infestation? 
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Andrea Lamoreaux, Education Outreach Director of the New 

Hampshire Lakes Association, attended our August TPPA meet-

ing and gave an informative presentation about NH Lakes in gen-

eral, and also about Exotic Aquatic Plants. 

 

Included in her presentation were these highlights: 

 Exotic Aquatic Plants are not native. 

 They have certain characteristics that allow them to grow 

more rapidly than native vegetation. 

 They have no natural predators. 

 They can "take over" a water body 

 They make recreation in and on lakes and ponds, dangerous 

and unpleasant. 
 They reduce shoreline property values through the reduc-

tion of aesthetic and recreational uses of the water body 
 The presence of exotic milfoil on an average sized New 

Hampshire Lake of 2036 acres would reduce property values 

of an average house by approximately 16% 

(Source:  NHDES funded UNH study) 

 
Andrea provided the following estimated costs for removing Ex-

otic Aquatic Plants if our Three Ponds were to become infested. 

 

 
(Source: http://www.des.nh.gov/wmb/exoticspecies/

Management.htm) 

 
TPPA believes that despite our best efforts it is inevitable that 

these Exotic Aquatic Plants will someday find their way into our 

Three Ponds.  We will need to continue our thorough weed 

monitoring program to find these plants early so they can be 

removed at the least possible cost.  One can see from the above 

cost estimates that removing Exotic Aquatic Plants from a signifi-
cantly infested pond will require substantial funding.  Neither the 

Towns nor the States are budgeting for the removal of a large 

infestation, should that occur.  Accordingly, the TPPA Board of 

Directors has decided to establish a funding reserve for this pur-

pose.  Under this plan, an appreciable amount of the annual dues 

we collect will be set aside in a reserves account to be used only 

if necessary for Exotic Aquatic Plant removal.  Details of this plan 

are under development, and we hope described the plan more 

fully in our next newsletter.to  

Hand Pulling Labor costs, depend on 

contractor costs or staff 

time. 

Mechanical Harvesting $350 - $1500/acre 

Hydro-Raking $350 - $2500/acre 

Bottom Barrier $0.61-$1.22 per square 

foot. 

or $25,000 - $50,000/acre 

Chemical Treatment $200- $1000/acre 

Dredging $16,000 - $32,000/acre 

 
Leadership Changes.  Every non-profit 

volunteer organization needs to change its 

leadership occasionally, to keep anyone 

from becoming over-burdened, to avoid 

burn-out and to bring new approaches and 

ideas to the top.  I have been TPPA Presi-
dent for three consecutive years, and I 

believe it‟s time for a change.  Accordingly, 

I do not intend to run for the office of 

TPPA President in 2008.  This election is 

scheduled to occur at the TPPA June 

meeting.  I hope to help TPPA in other 

ways -- but as a past president.. 

 
Newsletter Plans.  This will be the last 

printing for 2007.  Our plan is to do three 

each year, one in the spring (April) one in 

the Summer (July) and again the Fall 

(October).  We are always looking for 

folks interested in contributing a story/

article or maybe just ideas, subjects, and 

pictures, so let us know what you‟d like to 

see in the TPPA News.  We do have plans 

for the Spring ‟08 edition to include an 

article from Jeff Everett on things you need 

to consider when you are getting your 

boat ready for another year on the water.  

If you receive this newsletter by mail, and 

you are among those who did not renew 

your TPPA membership in 2007, we hope 

you will choose to renew your member-

ship in 2008. 
Enjoy the New England seasons, and look 

forward, as I do to the next TPPA Program 

Year 

 

Thanks 

Steve Baker 

(Continued from page 1) 

President’s message  

http://www.des.nh.gov/wmb/exoticspecies/Management.htm
http://www.des.nh.gov/wmb/exoticspecies/Management.htm
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Leasing of State-Owned Wa-
ter­front Property (HB 710)  
 
 HB 710 was passed and signed by the 

Governor at the Lakes Congress on 

June 29! 
 The law establishes a commission to 

study and recommend changes to the 

process of leasing state-owned shore-

front property.  
 Currently, the state is leasing shore-

front property far below its market 

value with no consideration for the 

long-term economic or ecological 

ramifications of doing so. 

Licensing of Rental Agents of 
Motorized Watercraft (HB 
714) 
 HB 720 was passed and signed by the 

Governor at the Lakes Congress on 

June 29! 
 The new law, which takes effect on 

January 1, 2008, creates a licensing 

mechanism for rental agents of mo-

torized watercraft.   
 Currently, rental agents in New 

Hampshire are only required to initial 

a checklist stating that they under-

stand state boating laws.  
 HB 714 will require that rental agents 

of motorized watercraft ensure that 

their renters have proper safety in-

struction and knowledge of New 

Hampshire's boating laws and a valid 

state safe boating certificate. 

Out-of-State Boater Education 

and Lake Maintenance (HB 815) 
 
 After passing the House by 125 votes, 

HB 815 was "killed" by the Senate. 
 HB 815 would have required motor-

ized boaters that are not required to 

register in the state of New Hamp-

shire to obtain a $20.00 decal from 

the Department of Safety or its 

agents. The money would have then 

been allocated towards educating non

-resident boaters on New Hampshire 

marine laws and watershed issues and 

would have provided funding for lake 

maintenance measures, including dam 

repair and inspection, milfoil preven-

tion and control, and public access. 
 
Comprehensive Shoreland 
Protec­tion Act (House Bills: 
663 and 383)  
 
 House Bills 663 and 383 were passed 

and signed by the Governor at the 

Lakes Congress on June 29! 
 These bills greatly increase shore-land 

protection while allowing landowners 

discretion in developing their proper-

ties. The most sig­nificant changes to 

the Act that were passed include: 
 The elimination of the basal area 

system for managing tree cuts in 

favor of a more comprehendible 

"point-based system;" 
 A requirement that groundcover in 

the 50-foot "waterfront buffer" 

remain intact (with certain excep­ 

tions); 

 Limitations on impervious surface 

cover ranging from 20 to 30 per­ 

cent; 
 The establishment of a statewide 

permit and associated fee for con­ 

struction activity in the regulated 

shoreland zone; 
 The creation of several new shore- 

land education and enforcement 

positions; and 
 • A repeal of the "grandfathering 

clause" that allowed for certain mu-

nicipalities to circumvent the 50-foot 

primary building setback requirement. 
 Thank you for support this legislative 

season!  

 

Lakeside August/September 2007 

This year, representatives of New Hamp-

shire DES inspected our Three Ponds for 

“Exotic Aquatic Plants”, a.k.a. non-native 

invasive weeds.  These culprits, such as 

Variable Milfoil, can be disastrous to a lake 

if allowed to grow, multiply, and take hold. 
We are extremely pleased to report that 

no Exotic Aquatic Plants were found, and 

our Three Ponds remain Variable Milfoil 

free.  That gives us much reason to cele-

brate. 
As we reported in our last newsletter, 

TPPA has a two pronged approach to deal-

ing with the potential threat of exotic 

aquatic plants.  1.) A Lake Host program 

where boats are inspected at two public 

ramps before entering the ponds.  2.) A 

weed monitoring program whereby volun-

teers periodically inspect assigned sections 

of the Three Ponds shoreline for suspi-

cious plants.  In other words, our game 

plan is don't let them in, and if that fails, 

find them early so they can be eradicated 

before they take hold. 
We wish to thank our Lake Hosts and our 

“all volunteer” Weed Monitor fleet for 

jobs well done!  The work you do is criti-

cal to keeping Exotic Aquatic Plants out 

and finding them early if they do arrive 

from sources such as the Branch River and 

the Salmon Falls River. 

Milfoil Free Once Again! 

… “We wish to thank our Lake 

Hosts and our “all volunteer” Weed 

Monitor fleet for jobs well done! “ 

Governor John Lynch signing one of three 

bills signed into law at the NH LAKES 

2007 Lakes Congress! 



Membership Matters 
Many thanks to our Family Members for your generous contributions 
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Conservators 

Cindy Lavigne and Ron Lemieux Barry and  Karen Barkow Joseph and Linda Hagan 

Todd and Michelle Kingsbury John Locke Kaye and Jim Maggart 

Stephen, Jill and Chelsea Palmisano Stephen and Janice Sundell   

Benefactors 
Dr. Adrienne Greenlaw and Peter Essaff Susan Sullivan  

Patrons 
Curt and Anne Alboth Brian Stebbins and Pat Kelly Edward and Sharlene Doherty 

Mac and Julie Ford John and Pamela Hamilton Jeffrey and Jane Knowlton 

Ida and Mike McDonnell Vinton and Pauline Morrill Dave and Karen Nason 

Michael and Rosalie Paradis William and Marsha Quealy Wayne & Jeanne & Dave & Roxanne 
Reynolds 

Judy and Paul Weyand     

Sponsors 
Norm Rouleau and Jamie Batson Dan and Jane Audet Stephen and Robin Baker 

Donald and Ruth Balentine Kathleen Baribault Donald and Pat Bateman 

Wendy Beckwith Leo and Stella Bernier Ruth and William Berrigan 

Emery and Suzanne Booska Frank Bridges John and Marilyn Bryant 

Terry and Walter Collier Dick Cook David and Joan Corwin 

Roger Daigle Linda Dame Dave and Linda Dorris 

Joanne and Mike Dubois Carroll and Barbara Dudley John and Dorothy Dulude 

Richard  and Eileen Egan Debbi Evans Jeff and Susan Everett 

Irene Filbin Heidi and Mac Ford Kenneth and Susan Foss 

Bob and Anne Garnett Albert and Lorraine Gervais John and Kristine Giunco 

Rachel Grenier Mark and Jill Guptil Fred and Nancy Halbich 

Kathleen and David Harrison Kenneth and Susan Houle Michael and Marty Lennon 

Donald and Jeanne Lenzie Diane and Michael Mallory Robert and Patricia Marsh 

George and Elizabeth Michael Robert and Gail Myrick Walter and Cecilia Nickerson 

Mr & Mrs Thomas O'Brien Chuck and Judy Peterson Fran and Joanne Piascik 

Al and Ann Quealy Donald and Marsorie Rauseo Wesley and Linda Ridlon 

Bill and Sally Riefenstahl Sandra Rossley Dolores Shevenell 
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And Thanks to our Business Members Too 

Sponsors contôd 

John and Nancy Solove Larry Stevens Sal and Elaine Tarantino 

Dave and Maria Tarbox Constance Therrien Dave Thresher 

Dana Tobey Phil and Yvette Tousignant Paula Turgeon 

Norman and Doris Turgeon Kristin and Steven Wendt Jacqueline and Steven 

Young 

(Editor‟s Note: TPPA member and water 

quality sampler Bill Riefenstahl requested 

that we let you know about this new 

threat to NH rivers and streams.) 

 
There is a new threat to New Hampshire's 

rivers and streams, with the potential to be 

at least as damaging to these resources as 

exotic milfoil is to the state's lakes and 

ponds. It is called Didymosphenia geminata, 

or "didymo" for short, and it was recently 

found in New Hampshire along the north-

ern reaches of the Connecticut River as 

well as in the White River near Bethel, 

Vermont. Didymo is the only known inva-

sive algae species that has the ability to 

rapidly disrupt entire food chains and wa-

ter flow in riverine systems which can 

ultimately devastate fish populations and 

eliminate recreational opportunities. 

The invasive algae grows on 

stream and river bottoms in 

large cottony mats, giving it the 

appear­ance which has earned it 

the nick­name "Rock Snot." The 

mats can be brown to white in 

color, with long white tails that 

look like tissue paper. It is not 

considered a signifi­cant human 

health risk, but in recent years it 

has been spreading to previously 

unaffected areas in North Amer-

ica, Europe and Asia, and New 

Zealand. The discoveries of di-

dymo in the Connecticut and White Rivers 

are the first findings of this nuisance spe-

cies in the northeast region of the United 

States. 
There is currently no way to control or 

eliminate didymo. 

For more information on didymo, please 

visit http://www.des.state. nh.us/wmb/

exoticspecies/didymo/index. html or contact 

the DES Limnology Center at (603) 271-

3414 or (603) 271-2248  

“Rock Snot” Threatens NH's Rivers and Streams 

Platinum 

Rochester Truck Inc  

Ron Lemieux Insurance Agents 

Supporters 

Brian and Terry Shepperd Martha and Gerald Sr. Abbott Sue Belanger 

Bruce and Pauline Campbell Sherman and Jacquelyn Douglass Paula Frank 

Laurette Heon Bob and Jan Hughes Carol and Todd McLeod 

Bob and Nancy Moaratty (Northeast Pond Campers Assoc.) 

NEPCA 
Angelo Jr. and Brenda Roberti 

John and Rhonda Scully Helen Sweet Karen  and Wayne Sylvester 

Gold 
Everett's Cove  

Mi Te Joe Campground 

Silver 
Milton Hardware  

 

If you see  river rock with an algal growth on it like 

this, contact the NH Department of Envionmental 

Services. This growth could be didymo, an invasive 

algae known to devastate rivers and streams. (Photo 

courtesy of NHDES)   
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WEôRE ON THE WEB AT 

WWW.THREEPONDS.ORG 

Three Ponds Protective Association 

NEW AND RENEWAL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FOR 2008 

 
 

 

 

 

Name:  

Winter Summer 

Address: Address: 

City, State and Zip: City, State and Zip: 

Phone # : Phone # : 

E-mail Address: E-mail Address: 

Family Membership  

Supporter $15 

Sponsor $25 

Patron $50 

Benefactor $75 

Conservator $100 

Business Membership  

Silver $50 

Gold $100 

Platinum $200 

Make check payable to: TPPA 

Mail Application and Payments to: 
TPPA 

P.O. Box 1242 

Milton, NH   03851 

With many thanks to our leader and founding President, Steve Baker, 

TPPA is looking for a dynamic person to assume the President‟s posi-

tion effective June 2008.   
In this role, you will have the opportunity to help shape the direction 

and growth of the organization.   
Activities include running monthly meetings from May through Octo-

ber and networking with State agencies and regional associations 

focused on responsible management of natural resources.  In addi-

tion, the President is a key member of the Board of Directors in 

facilitating ongoing water quality programs such as our State-funded 

ramp monitoring and our Town-funded water quality assessments. 
The President can call upon the Vice President, and other members 

who are equally committed to building a strong and visible organiza-

tion, for assistance in executing these responsibilities. 

 
If you are someone who can spare eight to fifteen hours a month, 

enjoys working with a dynamic group of people and wants to make a 

difference in the Three Ponds‟ region, please contact Mike McDon-

nell at 652-4769 by December 31, 2007. Nominations also accepted! 

 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

 

TPPA Board of Directors 

 

TPPA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Stephen Baker (President) 
Mike McDonnell (Vice Pres/

Treas) 

Norm Turgeon (Secretary) 

Dave Tarbox 

Linda Dame 

Dolly Shevenell 

Jeff Everett 

Bob Myrick 

Gail Myrick 

Contact us at 

sbaker@threeponds.org 

Renewing members need only pro-

vide address (including e-mail) if it 

has changed. 

Own Waterfront Property?  [Y/N] 

TPPA MEETINGS are 
held on  the fourth 
Thursday of each month 
at the EMMA RAMSEY 

CENTER at 7PM. 

Webmaster Dave Dorris 

at 

Three Ponds Consulting 

ARE YOU READY TO LEAD? 

Business and Family Members: Can You Believe It --  the time to renew your annual membership 

in TPPA is quickly approaching.  We are grateful for your continued support and have used your prior 

contributions well.  Next spring we will be mailing postcards reminding you that the 2008 program 

year begins on 1 June 2008, and that membership renewal dues are requested by that date.  By renew-

ing early you save us the expense of producing and mailing reminders.   

Thank you for renewing early! 

RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP EARLY! 


